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April 2, 2013
The Honorable Jon Tester

United States Senate

724 Hart Office Building

Washington, DC 20510

Fax: 202-224-8594

Dear Senator Tester:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports the “Servicemembers Mental Health Review Act” (S. 628) that would authorize the Physical Disability Board of Review (PDBR) to review and, when necessary, correct service records for veterans diagnosed by the Department of Defense (DoD) with a Personality Disorder (PD) or Adjustment Disorder (AD) and discharged after active duty deployment. Many of these brave veterans have seen combat and suffer from Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD). Because PD and AD are considered pre-existing conditions, DoD is not obligated to award the benefits they earned which may help them properly reintegrate into their communities.


The Association appreciates your leadership on this issue and stands ready to provide assistance in advancing this legislation. The point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs, at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES

National Executive Director
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